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CGS STATEMENT ON OMB RESCINDING FUNDING PAUSE 

Washington, DC – Today, the White House Office of Management and Budget (OMB) rescinded 
memorandum (M-2513), which would have “temporarily paused the obligation and disbursement of 
funds for all federal grants, loans, and federal assistance programs and other agency activities.”  

The rescission of this OMB memo is welcome news for CGS and the graduate education community. 
As we all know, federal funding for graduate education is vital to the advancement of fundamental 
scientific research, innovations in medicine and technology, and meeting state and national workforce 
needs. Graduate education impacts communities across the United States and provides the workers 
needed in crucial roles in K-12 education, healthcare, advanced manufacturing, cybersecurity, and 
other fields.  

The CGS staff will continue to closely monitor the release of future executive actions by the Trump 
administration.  
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About CGS 
The Council of Graduate Schools (CGS) is an organization of approximately 460 institutions of higher 
education in the United States and Canada engaged in graduate education, research, and the preparation of 
candidates for advanced degrees. The organization’s mission is to improve and advance graduate education, 
which it accomplishes through advocacy in the federal policy arena, research, and the development and 
dissemination of best practices. 


